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‘Building Lifelong Foundations Together’ 

Attendance  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week’s whole school attendance:97.5% 

Last week’s whole school attendance: 98.8%  

 

RAG Rating 

 98% and above 

 96.1%- 97.9% 

 96% and below 

 

Our whole school attendance target is 96% 

Class  Weekly Attendance 

Forde 100% - Fantastic 3 weeks in a row! 

Courtenay  95% 

Templar  97% 

Home Learning 

 

Please read 4x a 

week. 

 

Please see your 

child’s Home 

Learning book 

which comes home 

every Friday 

Dear Parents and carers, 

 

Another busy week in Forde class and the children have been blowing me 

away with their handwriting skills! On the first page of their new English 

books the Year 1 and Year 2 children have made a particular effort to 

show off the handwriting we have been practising in our twice-weekly 

handwriting sessions. The Reception children have also been working 

hard on their handwriting as they start to write more in their RWI books. 

 

This week I held a parent meeting for Year 1 children to discuss the 

Phonics Screening Check. I appreciate that the timing may not have been 

convenient for all parents so am planning on putting together a Teams 

Video call which I will also record so that I can send it out to all year 1 

parents. 

 

 

 

Star of the Week: 
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Leo – for always 

setting an amazing 

example with his 

behaviour! 

 

This week in Maths Year 2 children have begun learning about 

multiplication and have been doing their 2 times tables in Maths lessons. 

Year 1 children are focusing on addition and subtraction within 20. 

Reception children are beginning to learn their number bonds to 10. 

 

A highlight of the week was our Science experiment. Year 1 and Year 2 

children devised plans to protect our eggs from cracking when dropped 

from a height. We invited EYFS children to come and watch and 

participate as we dropped the eggs – some protected by cotton wool, 

some with special parachutes and some with a soft landing! 

 

Next Friday is Number Day and we look forward to seeing the children 

dressed up in number-themed costumes! Check the NSPCC website for 

costume ideas! 

 

Have a great weekend, 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Mrs Perry-Bates and Miss Rippon 

 

MESSAGE FROM MR O’SULLIVAN 

 

We Believe  

This week, in active worship we have continued discussing the value of persistence in the children's 

learning. We have focussed on the model of climbing stairs and the feelings we go through when tackling 

a new task.  The children were also invited to reflect on the persistence exhibited by others. It was great 

to hear how they admire and emulate those around them who exemplify tenacity, recognising that the 

value of persistence extends beyond All Saints Marsh. The children especially enjoyed looking at famous 

figures such as Lionel Messi and Albert Einstein who suffered setbacks but showed persistence to 

overcome their hurdles and go on to achieve wonderful things  

  
We are Stronger Together  

As you will know we held Phonics workshops for parents this week and it was lovely to see those of you 

who could attend. We understand the challenges of balancing busy schedules and wanting to be as 

informed as possible. In recognition of this Miss Perry-Bates will be recording a comprehensive video of 

the workshop, ensuring that all parents have the opportunity to get the information. If you have any 

questions regarding Phonics teaching and early reading, please do not hesitate to contact Miss Perry-

Bates.  

  

We all belong in our School Trust   

You will have seen last week that I spoke about our plans to create a whole school display celebrating 

reading at the heart of our school. We have received lots of photos but invite you all to contribute a 

photo of your child immersed in their favourite book, ensuring that every individual is beautifully 
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represented in our display, symbolising the shared love for reading that unites us at the heart of our 

school. Of course, please feel free to email in the picture so that it can be printed in school.  

  
In realising the possible so that all children can flourish   

We are excited to share that our teachers have been actively engaging in CPD focused on metacognition 

and the science of learning. By delving into these areas, our trust aims to better understand how children 

think, learn, and process information. With an emphasis on metacognition, children can develop essential 

skills like self-awareness and strategic thinking, enabling them to navigate their educational journey with 

greater success. Look out for more information regarding our ‘Optimal Learning Approach’ in the coming 

months.   

  

  
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

 2024  
  

30.1.24 2.30pm Year 4 Heatree Parent Meeting  
2.2.24 Courtenay Class Forest School  
2.2.24 Number Day   
8.2.24 – Candlemass (Year 6)  
12.2.24  – 16.2.24 Half Term  
21.2.24 Rags to Riches Collection  
23.2.24 Courtenay Class Forest School  
26.2.24 – 28.2.24 Year 4 Residential  
4.3.24  6.3.24 7.3.24 Parent Consultations  
8.3.24 Courtenay Class Forest School  
15.3.24  -National Child Measurements (R and Yr 6) - Moved to 24.5.24  
21.3.24 Cricket Engagement Day  
22.3.24 Courtenay Class Forest School  
7.3.24  World Book Day  
27.3.24 – Easter Service 1.30pm  
29.3.24 – 12.4.24 Easter Break  
30.4.24 Maths Challenge Day – Year 5 – details to follow.  
24.5.24 National Child Measurements (R and Yr 6)  

  
  
  
  

OFFICE NEWS    
  

Road closure  
We have been advised by Wales and West that Osborne Street will be closed from the junction of Chapel 
Road to outside Number 1 Osborne Street from 12/2/24 for 4 weeks, traffic diversions will be in place.   
  

  
 
 
 
 
 

FLU CLINIC  
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Dear Parent/Carers,  
 
We have a  flu clinic available with limited spaces in the local area so if you previously did not 
consent and now wish for your child/children to receive the Nasal Flu vaccine, please call us on the 
number below and we will be happy book you into a clinic.  
 
Devon School aged Immunisations: 01392 342678 

 
Kind Regards 
 
Cornwall and Devon School Age Immunisation Service 

 

  
  

COMMUNITY NEWS  
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